Counselor’s Corner

Submitted by LHS Counselor Dawn Barber

This school year seems to be flying by quickly! Early spring is a particularly
busy time of year, especially for upperclassmen. Please read about the events and
deadlines below.

March 2nd: Local Scholarship information packets were handed out to all seniors.
Requests for evaluations should have been made by now and a rough draft of
the application should be started. For additional copies, seniors can log onto the
Google Classroom account.

March 11th: Virtual mock interviews will be taking place for students who
have applied to the Youth Apprenticeship program for next year. Several human
resource professionals from our area have volunteered to give our students this
opportunity to polish their interviewing skills.

March 24th: | will be doing post-secondary planning presentations in all junior
history classes. | will give an overview of options for continued education,
scholarships, financial aid, and what tasks to focus on during their senior year.

March 26th: All local scholarship applications must be turned in by 3:45 on this
date. No late applications will be accepted.

April 5th- May 19th: ACT Aspire testing window for grades 9 and 10.

Please contact Dawn Barber at 872-5302 or barbdaw@rbsd.k12.wi.us for more
information about any of the above events.

RI1 Snow Contest

Submitted by Sarah Britton

The winners of this year’s snowman building contest is Ms. Serwas’ class with their
Snowman Family!

Mr. Hokenson announced the competition in the morning and the students only had one
day at recess to work on them. RP & RI both held the snowman building competition
for all grades. The snowmen were judged on teamwork and creativity with each class
(cohort) needing to build and work together on their snowman.

The kids had a great time building and playing outside on this beautiful day!!
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Ms. Serwas’ class celebrates the new additions.
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The new additions to the school look happy to be there.

Sledding Excursion

Submitted by Brandon School teacher Eric Bartelme

The 3rd grade students took a break from the books recently to go sledding at Brandon
Park. Encouraging and cheering others who attempted snowboarding and inviting
classmates to go down the hill together in a sled could be heard on the sledding hill at
the park. However, | heard a lot of laughing when | wiped out halfway down the hill the
one and only attempt | made on a snowboard. After an hour of sledding, everyone was
tuckered out walking back to school. The students, teacher assistant Mrs. Hoinacki, and |
had a wonderful time together.

Mr. Bartelme and some of his students form a sled train.
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